 Enfield Fire District No. 1

Regular Commission Meeting Minutes 

December 6, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President Scott Prentiss.
Attendees for the Board: 

Scott Prentiss

Vincent Grady 
Donald Hayward
Maureen Brennan 

Peter Falk 

David Ragion 

William Higgins 
Paul Benis 

Also, in attendance were Chief Edward Richards and Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski.
Public Comment
Derek Chapin reported he has Engine 6’s last 4 months of activity.  He discussed the 38 calls Engine 6 went on.  Mr. Chapin expressed his concerns about the replacement of Engine 6. 
William Moran, a district resident, introduced himself. Mr. Moran talked about his experience and expressed his interest in the vacant Commissioner position. 
The meeting minutes from the November meeting were read aloud.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by voice vote of 5 in favor, 2 abstentions (Vincent Grady and David Ragion). 

The Treasurers Report was passed out and discussed.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by Vincent Grady to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

The Fire Marshal Report was passed out and discussed.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski reported no major issues to report.  Motion by Vincent Grady, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
The Chiefs Report was passed out and discussed.  Peter Falk asked what the Fire Department does at EMS calls.  Chief Edward Richards stated it depends on each incident and situation.  Motion by Vincent Grady, 2nd by David Ragion to approve as presented.   Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

The Training Officers Report was passed out and discussed.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski stated many members are moving forward through various certification courses.  Motion by Vincent Grady, 2nd by Maureen Brennan to approve as presented.   Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

Old Business
Truck Committee- The latest revisions are back with the apparatus company representative.  Awaiting a budget number for the apparatus.   President Scott Prentiss stated we will have to discuss when to have the taxpayer meeting to present for vote. 
New Business
President Scott Prentiss discussed the candidates for open Commission position. 

Vincent Grady nominated William Moran, 2nd by Peter Falk to fill the vacant Commission position ending in 2020, created by the resignation of David Hayes. 

Motion by Vincent Grady, 2nd by Maureen Brennan to have the secretary cast one ballot to approve.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Chief Edward Richards stated the procession for Wreaths Across America will be leaving Walmart in East Windsor on Wednesday, December 12th. 

The Board went into Executive Session at 8:25 p.m. to discuss personnel matters.  The Board came out of Executive Session at 9:42 p.m. with no votes taken. 

Motion to adjourn at 9:45 p.m. approved by unanimous voice vote.

Respectfully Submitted, 

William Higgins 

Clerk-Treasurer

